

Innes Community Council
Draft Minutes for Meeting held on
2nd June 2026 in
Urquhart Parish Hall at 7.30 p.m.

1. Sederunt: T. Christie (Chair), S. Anderson (V. Chair), DG Mackay (Sec.), C. Dunbar (Treas) , P. Fitch, A. Bodman, N. Sanderson, C. Perkins
2. Apols : , K. Henderson, A. Fettes
3. In Attendance; Glam
4. Council Report - No TMC Councillors present.
5. Before business began, Chair Toby Christie expressed the sincere regrets of ICC to member Alan Bodman on the recent tragic loss of his wife, Elizabeth. Elizabeth had been a valued Member of ICC until a few years ago.
6. Acceptance of the Minutes of Meeting held on 5th May 2026.
Proposed by : C. Perkins, Seconded by : S. Anderson
(Unanimous)
7. Matters Arising from #6 : All are included in the Agenda.
8. Correspondence: All mail received has been forwarded to the Members, and recorded in the file.
9. Treasurer's Report: C. Dunbar reported that the ICC has £1265 .12 on account with the BoS.
10. Spey Viaduct: The next Meeting of the steering group will be held in G & K Golf Clubhouse on 16th June 2026 at 2.00 p.m. There has been no correspondence to ICC on the subject.

11. The Lein, Kingston. Nature Scotland has announced that it will not be renewing its lease for the Lein with CES. CES has undertaken to manage the SSI, daily management will be Bidwells, who are based in Inverness. The SSI will continue in its present status, with the same restrictions and rules as before. Suggestion made by ICC that a Meeting with the new agent might be advantageous. (Specific contact etc. as this should be made public in order that reporting issues should be made simple to encourage user communication.)
12. (Continued from previous Agenda) : Unsuitability of A96 diversions between Spey Bridge (Fochabers) and Elgin in the event of RTCs.
13. Mosstodloch Lellandi /Glebe Road ; K. Henderson not present, continued.
14. Arthurs Bridge: C. Dunbar reported that the structure appears to be damaged and TMC are investigating. Suspected HGV ratrunners.
15. AOCB : C.Dunbar will ask the Sea Cadets if they can attend Merchant Marine Memorial on Sept 6th (?). (Or give more notice if they cannot). Tiendland / Brownmuir pylons etc. :SEN have postponed any consultation until the Autumn.
16. DM to write to our Three Councillors asking why they so very rarely attend our Meetings.
17. There being no further business, the Chair closed the Meeting, and called for the next Meeting to be held on 4th August 2026, in Urquhart PH at 7.30 p.m.. He reminded all present that ICC does not meet in July, unless there is anything urgent.

DG Mackay - Secretary.

